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TU, UMBC, SU, UMGC, UMCES have heard of plans for fall semester.  Laila would like 
to know if staff is being included in those plans so please let her know. 

Legislative Affairs and Policy Committee 

Present: Vanessa Collins (SU), Melanie Barner (UMGC), Lori Stepp (UMCES)  

● Vanessa and Melanie will be returning to CUSS; Lori is still waiting for a final 
determination.  The three of us are interested in returning to this committee for 
FY21.  Vanessa and Lori will continue as co-chairs. (Note:  If Lori is unable to return to 
CUSS, Vanessa would like another committee member to agree to co-chair).   

● While we understand our role for Advocacy Day planning, we are wondering if a review 
of CUSS bylaws would be a part of our FY21 committee goals. 

● We discussed our personal telework situations, return to campus, and how we managed 
our work-at-home lives with our parenting roles of school-aged children finishing the 
year with distance learning. 
 
In August, Laila will have each committee share an overview of committee. 

Board of Regents Staff Awards Committee 

Present:  Michelle Prentice, Sheryl Gibbs, Linda Kuligowski, Darrell Claiborne, Deniz Erman 
● Looking at the possibility of changing the Rubric to have more weighted questions for when 

evaluating the packet. 
● Should non- exempt and exempt packets be graded differently?   
● Contact university BOR committees and speak with them about our process. 
● How do we determine if a person’s job is considered senior leadership? Now HR 

Departments in each University determines the criteria but in some Universities an 
Associate Director is considered Senior Leadership and in others it is not.  Is this fair?  Is 
there any way we can make it standard for all Universities? 

● Get the contact list of the Universities BOR Staff Awards Committee from Teri. 
● Deniz Erman and Michelle Prentice will be Co-Chairs for the 2020- 2021 year. 

Executive Committee 

● Strategically thinking about our roles 
o Intentionality in leadership recruitment, mentorship opportunities, diversify 

highest positions, etc.  
o Importance of having discussions about Chair and Vice-Chair replacement early 
o Pull together details on what our positions entail so people know what they're 

signing up for 
● How are virtual meetings going?  

o Could we have virtual welcomes from our campus "hosts"? 
o What theme would work for next year? 
o Can we bring in USM leadership to talk about budgets, COVID, etc.? 



● Need to collect information about staff experiences and campus communications to 
bring back to Laila's reopening group at the USM level. 

● 
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